City of Haines Newsletter
March 2016
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Important Changes at the Haines Recycle Center
There have been some necessary changes made at the Haines Recycle Center. The City has an agreement with Baker Sanitary to dispose of the recyclable materials deposited at the Haines Recycle Center. Baker Sanitary is no longer able to take co-mingled (mixed) recyclables. All recyclables must be sorted according to the following guidelines. Please read the signs at the center and only place the acceptable materials in each container. There is a large bin for cardboard only, a smaller bin for glass only and roll carts for each item listed: milk jugs, mixed plastic, mixed paper, tin, aluminum, magazines and newspapers. Each row is marked with the appropriate signage. The City appreciates your cooperation in this matter. 
Remember that it is illegal to dump non-recyclable items in the bins or on the ground at the Recycle Center, violators will be prosecuted. Please keep in mind that the area is under surveillance. The City is also asking for help monitoring the Recycle Center, if you see anyone dumping something other than normal recyclable items please contact the Haines City Hall or the Baker County Sheriff's Department. 
Garbage Cans
Please do not leave your garbage cans on the City right of way except for the day of garbage pickup so the City is able to maintain the right of ways. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Budget Committee
The City is asking for volunteers to serve on the 2016/2017 Budget Committee. Budget committee members must be registered voters of Haines. Interested parties will need to fill out an application at the Haines City Hall. The Haines City Council will appoint the Budget Committee members at the April 12, 2016 Council meeting.
Landfill Schedule

The Landfill will be open the First and Third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation will be 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open March 5th and March 19th this month.  Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. The message will indicate if the Landfill is open or closed.

Cleaning up after Pets
Please clean up after your pets when taking them for walks in town. No one wants to step in pet waste before going into a building to conduct business.

Dog Control Officer
The City is asking for a volunteer that is willing to serve as the Dog Control Officer. This is an appointed position which requires taking an Oath of Office. The Officer must be willing to take dog complaints, speak with the parties involved, write citations and possibly appear in Court. This position also requires finding the owners of lost dogs or dogs running at large and searching for missing dogs.
Mayor Jim Brown will be handling any dog complaints or issues until a new Dog Control Officer can be appointed. Jim can be reached at 541-519-0334.
Maintaining City Rights of Way
The City would like to thank everyone that has cooperated in the street right of way clean up and maintenance, it is highly appreciated. There are still a few problem areas that are being worked on and the City has asked residents to remove any personal items that are on the City right of way so the City can maintain the area. Please continue to keep the rights of way clear of your personal items. Thank you again for your cooperation. 

Volunteers Needed for Neighborhood Watch
Neighborhood Watch is asking for volunteers. Contact Sandy Wood at 541-856-3284 for more information.
2016 Dog License
Reminder the 2015 dog license expired December 31st. It is time to purchase 2016 license(s) for your dog(s). It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 

2016 ATV License
It is also time to purchase your 2016 ATV license. In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, March 8, 2016 at 6:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.

Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334

Council President Dawn O'Grady: 541-856-3562

Councilor Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054
Councilor Connie Pound-Lewis: 541-856-3347
Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476

Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264
Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688

Public Works Josh Proebstel: 541-910-0708  

City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366 

The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.
